
September 14, 2023 

City of Vaughan 
Office of the City Clerk 
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive 
Vaughan, Ontario   
L6A 1T1 

Attention: Todd Coles 

Dear Todd Coles, 

Road Closing – With regards to your request received on September 11, 2023: 

Public Services and Procurement Canada (formerly Public Works and Government 
Services Canada) has no objection to the closing of Part of Linchen Court located 
north of Comdel Boulevard and east of Weston Road, in Vaughan Township, City of 
Vaughan, Regional Municipality of York, as shown on the location map provided. 

Please note the above opinion is solely based on a review of file records of Public 
Services and Procurement Canada.  Additional government departments/agencies 
either Federal, Provincial and/or Municipal may have differing opinions and/or 
results. The requestor is hereby advised to seek the opinions of those other 
government entities prior to closing the Road. 

We trust this action will satisfactorily conclude this matter.  Should you require further 
assistance, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Yours truly, 

Jenny See 
Geomatics Services 
ROfermeturesderoutes.ORRoadClosures@tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca 

    Your file:  

In reply quote: 5555-2V (13288) 

For further information please contact: 
Goran Lale – Senior Geomatics Surveyor 

Tel: 416-579-8651 
Email: goran.lale@tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca 
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